Lamers, Brandon - DOT

From: Matt Schuenke <Matt.Schuenke@mcfarland.wi.us>

Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 4:02 PM

To: Berens, Jeff - DOT

Cc: Vieth, David - DOT; Hoelker, Michael - DOT; Lamers, Brandon - DOT; Brian Berquist - Town and
Country Engineering (brian@tcengineers.net); Jim Hessling; Lee Igl; Brad Czebotar

Subject: RE: 5845-06-03 US 51 Stoughton to McFarland: Project Design Meetings

Jeff,

See my answers below in red.

Can you share the traffic data regarding the intersection planning at Siggelkow interchange? Or was that
included with what you previously sent me?

Please also send me a copy of the Environmental Document that was signed by FHWA.

Thanks,
Matt

From: Berens, Jeff - DOT <Jeff.Berens@dot.wi.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, December 9, 2020 9:49 AM

To: Matt Schuenke <Matt.Schuenke@mcfarland.wi.us>

Cc: Vieth, David - DOT <David.Vieth@dot.wi.gov>; Hoelker, Michael - DOT <Michael.Hoelker@dot.wi.gov>; Lamers,
Brandon - DOT <Brandon.Lamers@dot.wi.gov>

Subject: 5845-06-03 US 51 Stoughton to McFarland: Project Design Meetings

Hi Matt,

| wanted to follow-up with you regarding the email SW Region Director Dave Vieth sent to you on December 3, 2020. In
the email Dave mentioned that WisDOT would be happy to set up regular working meetings with the Village to further
discuss the preferred alternative and possible design refinements. The Region could set up regular virtual meetings,
either biweekly or monthly, starting in January 2021.

Please let me know if the Village is interested in participating in these regularly scheduled working meetings and the
following information to aid in scheduling these meetings:

Dates/times that the Village would have available to meet on a recurring basis. Monthly should be sufficient more
now. First Tuesday of the month at any time, Second Wednesday of the month in the early afternoon, third Thursday in
the afternoon, or fourth Wednesday at any time.

Who from the Village should be included on the meeting invite? | have copied our participants on this message. This
includes the Village Engineer (Brian), Public Works Director (Jim), Streets/Utilities Superintendent (Lee), and Village
President (Brad).

Is the Village able to use Microsoft Teams for a virtual meeting? Yes.

WisDOT looks forward to continuing to work with the Village as the US 51 study moves forward to final design and
construction. Thank you.



Sincerely,

Jeff Berens, P.E.

Major Studies Project Manager
WisDOT SW Region - Madison Office
(608) 245-2656

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for use by the recipient and
others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or
taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast Ltd, an innovator in
Software as a Service (SaaS) for business. Providing a safer and more useful place for your human generated data. Specializing in;
Security, archiving and compliance. To find out more Click Here.



